Hello! I am the Director of Pediatric Electrophysiology and Associate Professor of Pediatrics and Biomedical Engineering at Washington University School of Medicine/St. Louis Children's Hospital, serve as the Faculty Fellow in Entrepreneurship for Washington University SOM, a cofounded SentiAR, a WUSTL spinout company. Additionally, I participate in numerous committees within the Heart Rhythm Society (Chair, Women in Electrophysiology; Vice-Chair, Growth and Leadership Opportunity for Women in Electrophysiology; Production Team Digital Health, HRX Meeting; Member, Membership Committee), Pediatric and Congenital Electrophysiology Society (Member, Finance Committee), ACC (Innovation Leadership Council) and serve on the NIH-SBIR study section for Cardiovascular Innovation. My Editorial Board service includes the *Circulation: Arrhythmia and Electrophysiology*, *Heart Rhythm O2*, and Cardiovascular Digital Health journals.

Our stewardship of PACES finances clearly shows who we are and our commitment to improve the care of pediatric and CHD patients with arrhythmias. It has been my honor to serve on the Finance Committee for the past 5 years and to participate in its modernization, evolving how PACES finances are managed on many fronts. The opportunity to learn from two previous VPs of Finance, Drs. Bryan Cannon and Tess Saarel, has shown that we can implement Societal changes without impeding current initiatives and simultaneously advancing and expanding our Society.

My vision for the VP of Finance is to continue building on this forward momentum and develop an even more robust treasury. With strong finances, PACES is well-positioned to further expand support for diversity in EP including physicians and allied professionals, engage and promote scientifically rigorous research, promote innovation, pursue advocacy, and expand international relationships with the goal of improving the care of children and young adults with arrhythmias *worldwide*. This forward-looking vision for PACES will require an innovative spirit from us all and is achievable—emerging tools and digital era interconnectivity will accelerate these needed and important changes. If you share this vision for our Society, I hope you will consider voting for me to serve as your next VP of Finance.

